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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 
Greetings Eagles International members: Today is October 27, as I write this it is 28 
degrees and ice is everywhere outside here in Midland Texas. What a crazy year. 
 
Since our last newsletter we have had two rallies. One in Kansas and one in Missouri. 
The first one in Kansas was put on by Mike and Susan Groves and was a blast.  I believe 
there were 10 coaches. It was at Crawford State Park that was built by the Civilian 
Conservation Corps in 1940, by hand.  We had a fire going all the time which helped 
some of the stories seem true.  We did something every day.  To start off Mike cooked 
a big pot of chili that night then Susan played the guitar and sang. We ate lunch at 
Chicken Mary's and then went and saw Big Brutus, you'll have to Google that, too 
much typing.  The girls did stuff and the guys went to the fish hatchery.  We went to 
Fort Scott, a real fort, then to a museum to see "Unsung Heroes", then a trolley ride of 
Fort Scott, the town. I have to say the biggest thing to me was to see the military 
cemetery.  
 
Wednesday Oct. 7th, we caravanned to Branson Mo. We got several good looks and 
thumbs up.  Byron and Betty Pigg put on this rally and did an excellent job. We had 
sourdough pancakes made by Mike and Susan Groves and then catered BBQ that 
evening.  Friday the girls did stuff and the guys went to Byron's for an Eagle parts 
auction.  The parts were donated by Wayne St. Onge.  (continued on next page) 



 
 
 

(President’s Message continued) 
 
After the auction we decided to give Wayne the money and make him an honorary 
member for all he has done for the club.  He thanked us a lot. That night we had pot 
luck.  As I type this it seems like we did an awful lot of eating. Those who choose to 
went and saw shows in town. Seems like there were about 20 coaches at this rally. All 
the coaches were top notch, but the people were even better.    
 
The next time to get together will be at Quartzsite AZ. Jan. 14 2021. 
 

Safe travels,  Marty Golden, F299092  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

QUARTZSITE RALLY 
 
We will have an Eagle gathering at Quartzsite AZ beginning Jan. 14, 2021. 
 
It will be in a different place this year. 
 
From Quartzsite go North on Hwy 95 seven miles and turn east on Plomosa Rd. go 
about 3 miles and look for Eagles. 
 
This does not cost anything but you need to get a 14 day permit from BLM when you 
turn onto Plomosa Rd. 
 
This is an opportunity for Eagle members to get together. It's not a rally put on by 
anyone. Buck Bolding does not live far from there and will be there. His number is  
360-722-1887.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

WES STURGIS 
 
We lost long time member Wes Sturgis this year.  Wes always had a smile on his face 
and a questionable joke. 
















